Warm Spring Knolls (WSK)

A 55+ Community

38145 Via Del Largo
Murrieta, CA 92563

| Office: (951) 677-5758
wsk murrieta@amail.com

Office Hours:
Fridays - 9 to noon

Check the Calendar for
the next Board Meeting

!
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If you have an opinion, a
brief article, a joke, or an
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to see in the Newsletter,
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Thanks to all who helped make the pool/spa upgrade project a success. From
Marcia cleaning pool fumiture and managing the stucco contractor (well done!) to
James keeping a firm grip on our finances, we all pitched in But of special note is
the work done by Henry (the man is non-stop! Early momings and long hot days, he
did ALL the landscaping), and by Nancy — she did so much it can't all be listed here.
But her greatest contribution came from her vision of what could be While the
entire board had a hand in selecting the contractor and paver type, the idea for
improving the deck with pavers in the first place, came from her. She also had the
idea for the fountain which she and Henry found at a great price. Also, a big thanks
goes out to Bud and Chris who helped with contractor selection and oversight as
well as spending hours on demolition and construction. And always there to lend a
hand no matter how tough the job, was Eric Klein

Congratulations to the Activities team for putting together the Pool/Spa Grand
Opening BBQ. What a fine event! The team included Shirley, Marcia, Nancy, Cy,
Debbie and Tom P. Kathy, Kris, Shelby, Fran, Christina, Josie, Gay, Jeff, Marsha,
James, Maxine, Terry, Cathy, and Jim Francis. Thanks to chefs Richard and Keith!!

You Ought to Know...

Lunch and Learning
The Spring Knolls Emergency
Response Team (SKERT) will be
serving lunch and holding an info
Fair at the Spring Knolls (Unit 1)
clubhouse on Saturday, July 10®
from 10:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. There
will be great speakers and info, plus
food, drink & goodies.
** RSVP no later than July 3™ to
reserve a seat:
« Alan Hanson, 714-493-1709
« Cindy Woody, 319-239-7797

Donations Welcome!

Do you have a decent chair or
couch that you don't want anymore?
Maybe patio furniture or a porch
swing? Please check with the HOA
office before giving them away to
anyone else. Your unwanted
furniture could find a new home in
the clubhouse or on the pool deck.
And as Henry has mentioned, we're
always glad to accept donations for
landscaping. Just take a look at the
new pool area, the common area

adjacent to the clubhouse, or the
canyon side of Via la Colina to get a
sense of how your landscaping
donation might be put to use. Thanks!

Pool/Spa Hours

Because the pool/spa area is locked
up at night by the board, it closes at 9
pm. Call the HOA office if you can join
the rotation of persons who lock up.
Please note that children (under the
age of 18) are allowed in the pool
only during the hours of 17am to 3pm,
daily. If a special situation comes up,
contact Nancy or the HOA office.

Planned Power Outage

SCE plans to cut power to homes in
our area from 8-5 on July 1. The WSK
clubhouse will be kept cold up until the
outage starts and should stay cool all
day. Consider buying ice to keep your
fridge/freezer cool and open them as
little as possible.

The American Patriot band will be playing at
the Temecula Old Town Wine & Beer Garden |
on Sunday, Jul 18 from 3pm to 7pm
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2021 Volunteers

Activities
To be Determined
XXX XXX-XXXX

Audit Committee
Woody Smith
951-760-6133

Clubhouse Rental
Marsha Brinker
951-219-3691

Emergency Prep
Holly Martinez
559-816-0635

Library
Pierce & Norma Box
951-696-1070

Newsletter
Glenn Ingraham
951-642-2897

Senior Advocate
Shelby Price
951-461-7557

| Streets/Infrastructure
Jim Francis
951-440-2215

Website
James Sebring
760-294-1122

Welcome Committee
Terry Quinn
541-788-8293
Holly Martinez
559-816-0635

Yard Maintenance Com.

To be Determined
XXX XXX -XXXX

Murrieta Senior Center
(951) 304-7275

Police (non-emergency)
(951) 304-2677

Waste Management
(trash bin replacement)
(714) 558-7761
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" WSK HOA

From the Treasurer

| — James Sebring

WSK HOA Financials - June 30, 2021 | Gene_ral

. Operating Account: $ 71,108 Meet'ﬂg

' Reserve Checking: $ 99,686
Reserve Savings: $ 134,484 Sunday, July 18"
Total Balance: $ 305,278 3:00 pm

WSK 2020-21 Streets Project - Jim Francis

Continuing Notes from Your Streets
Phase | — patching on La Colina & Clubhouse parking lot completed on June 4th!
Phase 2 - will begin the first or second week of August and will include sealcoating
90% of our streets - spread out over three to four days.
Affected streets include:
Via La Colina, Via Del Largo, Via Arboleda, Calle Calusa, Via Escarpado, Via La
Paloma, and the WSK Clubhouse Parking area.
See the map below for how you may be affected. Specific scheduling details will
be passed along to you via the August Newsletters and/or flyers as we get closer
to the actual work. Call Jim Francis if you have questions: 951-440-2215

Yard Maintenance

There will be a walkthrough of
WSK yards in July, so please
make sure that weeds are
taken care of. Please direct
any questions on yard
maintenance to Rick Martinez,
Architectural Director.

‘of July Cart Parade

Jecorate your cart, bike, or

“gar and join your neighbors
in celebrating the 4" by
tooling around The Knolls in
the annual Independence
Day Golf Cart Parade!

Everyone lines-up in the
Spring Knolls parking lot at
9:30 am. Then they all get
rolling at 10 and then finish
up back at Spring Knolls for
a free lunch of Hot Dogs,
popcorn, chips, and }
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Well, we done it!

Hopefully, you have been able to check out the new
decking, stucco, painting, and landscaping features of
the pool and jacuzzi. Thanks go to our Board members and many
helpful residents for their contributions of physical labor, tools,
ideas, money, etc. in making this happen. The plants both inside
and out are spectacular, thanks to Henry. With the new water
fountain which creates a nice calming waterfall sound we now
have a more resort-like pool. Over the next few months, we will
continue to upgrade with trim paint and better lighting.

Remember, to use the pool and spa, specific rules apply, such as:

Clean up before you leave - chairs, debris, etc.

All eating should be done at the picnic tables.

Turn off lights when exiting the restroom and spa building.

Anyone, young or old, who uses diapers outside the pool, must

wear watertight covers in the pool/spa.

5. Residents are responsible for the conduct of their guests and
must always accompany them in pool as well as our clubhouse.

6. Do not prop back gate open. Keep it closed.

B R

Don’t forget: It’s up to us all to keep the area safe and looking great!

WELCOME COMMITTEE

We are all so lucky to live §
in a community that is
beautiful, well-kept, and
safe. Most of the time, we
all look out for each other and treat each
other with kindness and respect. But
sometimes stress gets the better of us and
on rare occasions, a harsh verbal exchange
can occur. Just remember that before the
‘conversation’ gets too heated, it's time to
take a breath and ask ourselves, “How
Important Is It?” After all, we do have to
protect our reputation of being the
friendliest community around! ©

One thing we can all do to show that, is to
help us welcome our newest residents!
Albert Sear just moved into 38208 Via del
Largo and Amelia Palmer will be here soon
at 38353 Via la Colina. Hip, Hip Hurrah!

- Terry Quinn and Holly Martinez



| thought getting old would
take longer.

My wife asked me to take her to one of those
restaurants where they make your meal right in front
of you. | took her to Subway.

| ‘m on two diets. | wasn’t
getting enough food on just

That’s when the fight started! one.
Apparently RSVPing to a wedding invitation, Don’t irritate old people. The
"Maybe next time," older we get the less life in
isn’t the correct response... prison is a deterrent.
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WSK Activities — from the Board

The Grand Opening BBQ this past Saturday, held to celebrate the
opening of our renovated pool area was our first activity in over
18 months! Thanks to long-time members and to new members
of the Activities Committee, the party was a great success.
Thanks to Shirley, her team, and all who helped out (especially in
clean-up) and thanks to those who attended the party. There
was plenty of good food and smiles to go around!

The committee is working on planning for a variety of activities
this year such as the famous WSK breakfasts, and new events
like “Movie Night’, ‘Music Night’ (there may be some dancing!),
and maybe ‘Sunset BYOB on the Pool Deck’. We're always happy
to welcome new members to the committee. If you would like
to get out of the house and have fun making some fun for
others, call the HOA Office at 951-677-5758.




| | Dancing Days are Here! - Marsha Brinker

Yes ladies, here we go, finally! | know you've been waiting... |
havel Our Dance/Exercise class will start Monday July 12™ and
will happen every Monday and Wednesday morning from 9 am
to 10:30. Be ready because the dancing starts right at 9.

This is such a popular event that everyone wants to get in on
the fun!! But sorry guys, these Morning Exercise classes are for
}’the‘ ladies only.... Since we don't want to leave anyone out,
we re going to have an open dance party on the third Thursday
‘each month from 6pm to 9pm. These dances are BYOB/F and
] are very very casual. Our first dance will be Thursday July 22nd,
6 p.m. at the clubhouse,
‘The ladies from the morning classes can show off our easy to
learn dance moves and we all will have a good time listening to
music and let me say it again... 'dancing!'

Be There or be Square!!

Senior Advocate — shelby Price ‘California Real ID

R E——— lifornians who renewed their driver’s license or ID card

TR L R TG ER S DL R U T ring the pandemic just became eligible to get a REAL ID

1 Fireworks display to the l”m Hills upgrade for free. Upgrade on line: edl.dmv.ca.gov/apply
Sports Park. Many city residents should be able A trip to DMV is required during the REAL ID application

to view the display from their homes. Please process so deadline has been extended to May 3, 2023. This
park in the Los Alamos Hills Sports Park lot. The ID isn't required but the state is recommending it. U.S.

show begins about 9 p.m. and will last about 20 passport will still be an acceptable form of federal ID to board |
any flight or visit a federal property. l
It is recommended that you schedule an appointment with
DMV and bring all documentation required to obtain this ID.

minutes. The event will honor the City’s
incorporation on July 1, 1991. The Birthday
Bash will occur in the fall. Enjoy synchronized
fireworks music by tuning into 101.3 KATY.




"” If you see Sherry Tatar, be
sure to say ‘Thanks!’.

. After years of giving to the

., community she loves, she
. ' has stepped away from

. the Activities Committee

to focus on her many
other commitments.

| Momma Bobcat and }
_ kittens taking a stroll at the |
home of Gay & Jeff Rose |

-




WSK Health & Outdoor Notes
- by Henry

What to do in your garden with the hot weather starting in July? Plant in the ground only out of
necessity and continue napping during the hottest time of day! If you see me out in the community _
garden on Via La Colina during the day, it is only because | am not very bright, _, and | have become
accustomed to the heat after living and working in Costa Rica for 25 years.
In July you will need to water more often. This is a good time to apply an extra layer of mulch to the ground,
50 your soil and plants better retain moisture. If you decide to plant any trees or bushes always try to plant
them in late afternoon/early evening to avoid the impact of the intense heat and sun right after planting. Be
sure to fill the planting hole with water first and let it soak in, then plant. After planting, water adequately to
heip reduce the shock of being planted. Water frequently during July. s CLloMeN
The Pool & Spa are open! | would like to speak out on behalf of our current HOA Board. After several hectic |
and | do mean hectic months, the complete renovation of our pool & spa areas (after 50 years!) is finally done.
it turned out better than imagined. Everyone on the board had their part in making this happen, Thanks to
our HOA President's tenacity, everything was completed to our satisfaction. That included having contractors
often redo or fix anything that didn't meet Glenn's high standards. The rest of the board members were each
involved in their part as well and put in more hours than you can imagine. It was a huge undertaking, and it
came out exceptional. | would like to thank all the members of our community who gave us positive
comments regarding how nice the pool area and spa look.




The Pool Grand Opening Party! - Saturday, June 26 A

One of the largest turnouts in memory — Thank You Activities Team!

e M
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The Party Grlll Team







